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June 18, 2013

The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance recommending sale approval of a surplus 42,184 square foot (0.97 acre) portion of the 23.02 acre former Road Services Division Calhoun Gravel Pit to the Soos Creek Water & Sewer District (District).  The property is located at 27110 – 160th Avenue Southeast in the Covington area, and is being sold for development of a sewer lift station.

The purchase price for the proposed sale is $60,000 based on the appraised fair market value; the agreement has been reviewed and approved by the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.  The agreement requires the District to obtain short subdivision approval from the City of Covington to divide the property into two separate legal parcels: the sewer lift station sale area and the remaining 22.05 acres that will remain in King County ownership.  The Road Services Division (Roads) and the Facilities Management Division (FMD) have confirmed that no easements are required to be reserved for future County use.

FMD has circulated surplus property notices for this parcel to King County agencies, pursuant to K.C.C. 4.56.070, and none has expressed interest in the 0.97 acre area.  FMD has determined that the sale area is not suitable for affordable housing and has declared the 0.97 acre area to be surplus to King County needs.

The proposed sale furthers the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by serving the public, building lasting regional partnerships, relieving the County of ongoing maintenance expense, and strengthening the Road Fund reserve.



Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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